

Dear Sirs,

I would like to register my objection to Warrington Borough Councils Preferred Development Plan.

The proposal for a Garden City Suburb of 7000+ houses is unsustainable as a result of inadequate infrastructure; the current infrastructure cannot cope with the current population let alone an increased population of this scale.

There is no just reason to open up all the Greenbelt south of Warrington when there are brownfield sites and other Greenbelt areas north, east and west of the town which have not been considered. 98 percent of the development targets the south side of the town only, and this is an unequal balance; in my opinion South Warrington's countryside is being unfairly targeted as a political statement.

The National Planning Policy Framework states that Green Belt boundaries should only be altered in "exceptional circumstances" and it has not been explained or made clear why Warrington Borough Council believe these are exceptional circumstances.

It is hoped following the outcry of local residents opposing this preferred plan, further thought and consideration is given by the local authority.

Yours faithfully,

LOCAL SOUTH WARRINGTON RESIDENT.